
11/24/23 
 
Dear Faculty, Staff and Parents: 
 
The Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act (AHERA) requires 
that our school notify faculty, staff and parents of the presence and 
current status of asbestos containing materials in our school 
buildings.  The law also requires a management plan be updated and 
available based upon the findings of our biannual inspections. 
 
Aina Haina Elementary School performed the required biannual 
surveillances on 05/26/23 and on 11/03/23.  The next required 
surveillance will be conducted on or before 06/01/24.  All custodians 
at Aina Haina were retrained in AHERA management at the 
beginning of the 2023-24 school year. All new custodians were 
trained in AHERA management at the beginning of the 23-24 school 
year. 
 
The results of the recently completed surveillance indicate that there 
have been no changes in the condition of current asbestos containing 
materials on campus. 
 
A copy of the inspection report and the management plan is available 
for public review in the administration building office during normal 
business hours (7:30am – 4:00pm). 
 
 
Thank you, 
 
Anthony Gayer 
School Administrator 
 
 
 


